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Reynolda Gardens
Big Spring Plant Sale

April 27th 8am - 2pm

Come out to Reynolda Gardens for their 
specialty annuals, perennials, herbs, and 

vegetables sale.  Find other Reynolda
Gardens Events on their website.

Hof Milam’s
Financial Address

May 1st 4pm - 5pm

Join the campus community in
Benson 215 to hear Hof Milam’s
Financial State of the University.

Workday training classes are open to staff 
in need of additional guidance. Register 

for classes on the PDC website.

TIAA Retirement 
Planning

A Financial Consultant will be available
for half hour consultations to discuss

retirement planing.
Check the PDC website for more details.

F&CS Elect
If you have a story about a Facilities
employee going above and beyond,

nominate them for F&CS Elect
on the Facilities website.

2019 Tulip Display and Giveaway

This year’s tulip display was magnificent, sparking compliments from staff, faculty, 
and visitors to campus .  One visitor emailed us directly saying,

“I attended the concert at Wait Chapel last evening.
We ate at Village Tavern before. I was BLOWN AWAY with the tulip displays.

Felt like I was in Holland on a bulb tour. The plantings were WOW!!
Starting at the Village, the entrance to WFU and at Wait Chapel.

I was so impressed and a little jealous!!”

Our annual bulb giveaway has been successful in the donation of more than 200 
bulbs to staff and faculty across campus.  We will continue this tradition next year, 
with hopes of even more participation from our campus partners.

From the Ground Up
Forklift Danceworks is partnering with 
our department to create a performance 
to tell our unique story.  The performace 
is scheduled to take place on Hearn Plaza 
October 4th and 5th.

http://reynoldagardens.org/events/
https://pdc.wfu.edu/workday/
https://pdc.wfu.edu/event/12813/
https://facilities.wfu.edu/resources/fcs-elect/


Summer Projects
As the semester winds down, we’re 
winding up for our summer projects.  
Our schedule is full again this year with 
a number of projects for each team across 
our department.

Events
As always, our teams helped campus 
throw some great events in the last quarter.  
Below are some noteworthy occasions 
that wouldn’t have been possible without 
the coordination from Lorraine Bradford.

February
1-3 Arts of Leading Conference
21 Founder’s Day
22 Dean’s List Gala
23 TedX
24 Breakfast with Beta

March
29 Winston Salem Symphony
29-30 WakeHack
30 Prepare Fun Run

Latest News

North Chiller Plant

A long planned and long awaited project 
gets a big reveal in our first Latest 
News article of the calendar year.  Read 
more about how the new North Chiller 
Plant helps to improve overall campus 
efficiency.

Wendy Wooten:
The Woman Behind the Project

In our last newsletter, Wendy is highlighted 
for collaborating with Athletics on capital 
projects like the Sports Performance 
Center.  Read more about her career 
progression and the ways she adds to our 
Planning and Construction team.

The Tree Doctor Is In
A new piece of technology has made it 
to our arborists, helping to diagnose and 
assess the health of trees on campus.  Read 
more about Tree Check and it’s role in the 
Tree Advisory Committee’s tree removal 
process.

Champions of Change
As a kickoff for the eventful Earth Week, Sustainability held an Awards Ceremony 
with over 70 campus community members to recognize those who have achieved 
great strides in the area of sustainability. Our Maintenance and Utilities Services 
Team won the Resource Conservation Award for working to enhance energy 
efficiency and make lasting strides that work into the Greenhouse Gas Reduction 
Plan. Read more about this celebration on the Sustainability website.

Library Odor
Remediation Project

Team 1 has been searching for an intermittent, 
lingering odor in the ZSR library for some time.  
Recently, a renewed effort along with the use of a 
snake camera in the sewer lines finally led them 
to a break in the pipe under the concrete floor in 
Starbucks.  The team quickly acted, sawing out 
the tile and concrete in the affected area to make 
repairs to the pipe, solving the odor mystery and 
relieving library staff and patrons alike.

Earth Week Banner
Janice Schuyler led a Department wide 
effort to paint a  gorgerous monarch 
butterfly banner, showing facts about 
the endangered species and noting our 
butterfly sanctuary in the Winston Hall 
Rain Garden.

https://facilities.wfu.edu/2019/01/north-chiller-plant/
https://facilities.wfu.edu/2019/02/wendy-wooten-the-woman-behind-the-project/
https://facilities.wfu.edu/2019/02/wendy-wooten-the-woman-behind-the-project/
https://facilities.wfu.edu/2019/03/the-tree-doctor-is-in/
https://sustainability.wfu.edu/2019/03/25/wfu-measures-carbon-footprint-first-step-in-climate-action-planning/
https://sustainability.wfu.edu/2019/03/25/wfu-measures-carbon-footprint-first-step-in-climate-action-planning/
https://sustainability.wfu.edu/2019/04/09/eight-champions-of-change-recognized-at-sixth-annual-campus-sustainability-awards/


Congratulations
Clay Thompson in Landscape 
Services earned his North Carolina 
Pesticide License after testing in 
March.

Rosalba Ledezma completed her 
Citizen’s Police Academy PDC 
class with perfect attendance!

Staff Changes
Custodial Services

John Defere - Manager

Landscape Services
Payton Slade - Turf Tech

Service Milestones
5 years
John Shenette
Tamara Todd

10 years
Bill Kennard

15 years
Rufus Johnson
Mary Jefferson

30 years
Jeffrey Marion
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Birthdays

April
04/01	 Scott Emerson
04/01	 David McGill
04/03 	 Jill Perry
04/04 	 Luke Baity
04/05 	 Bernard Brodie
04/06 	 Daniel Brayak
04/06 	 Joel Rogers
04/15 	 Doug Yates
04/16 	 Karl Darr
04/21 	 Alphonso McCandies
04/24 	 Rufus Johnson
04/26 	 Eric Sloop
04/29 	 JL Bolt
04/29 	 Eric Doss

May
05/03	 Al Barren
05/05	 Sonia Carpio
05/07	 Benny O’Neal
05/10	 Roger Roberts
05/10	 Bobby Wiles
05/12	 Ron Mitchell
05/12	 Greg Scott
05/14	 Terry Rice
05/14	 Sharon Taylor
05/16	 Tommy Crews
05/17	 Judy Dunovant
05/18	 Rosalba Ledezma
05/19	 Lorraine Bradford
05/21	 Steve White
05/21	 Jakwon Jowers
05/24 	 Tony Allen
05/25	 Samuel Binkley
05/26	 Matthew Eckard
05/27	 Stevlana Hairston

June
06/04	 Jay Thomas
06/04	 Jim Mussetter
06/04	 Horace Means
06/06	 Greg Phillips
06/07	 Washington Washington
06/08	 Ted Craft
06/08	 Carl Simmons
06/10	 Bruce Avelar
06/10	 Rick Davis
06/15	 Mike Blankenship
06/15	 Patrick Thomas
06/15	 Kevin Cook
06/16	 John Shenette
06/20	 Darin Thomasson
06/22	 Matthew Bennet
06/23	 Rick Woollen
06/25	 LaSandra Kelly
06/25	 Brad Gwyn
06/26	 Shyteria Peterson
06/27	 A.R. Grooms
06/28	 Mike Downs
06/29	 Jaheim Carn
06/30	 Sean Brittain

Commencement is Coming
May 20th 9am

As we gear up for Summer Projects, 
the biggest event of the year is quickly 
approaching. See the commencement 
website for the full day’s schedule.

Job Shadowing
Project Reception
April 29th 3pm - 4:30pm

The Job Shadowing Project by spring 
semester students showcases our department 
and the work we do.  Join us at a reception 
and panel discussion to learn more about 
the project and “From the Ground Up.”

Training Opportunities
WORKORDERS

Please contact Brett Hewitt
at hewittbt@wfu.edu or

336-758-6195.

Please visit the PDC website
for other WFU opportunities.
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Greenhouse Gas Reduction 
at Wake Forest

Our Sustainability Partners put together 
an info sheet on some of our bigger strides 
on energy savings to present during Earth 
Week.  Visit the Sustainability website to see 
more energy information.

https://commencement.wfu.edu/
https://commencement.wfu.edu/
https://commencement.wfu.edu/
https://pdc.wfu.edu/
https://pdc.wfu.edu/
https://sustainability.wfu.edu
https://sustainability.wfu.edu

